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Dear Reader

As Executive
Director of

MTNA, I have the
opportunity to inter-
act personally with
MTNA members and
leaders across the
country. I also read many of our state
affiliate journals and newsletters. One
of my favorites is the newsletter of the
Minnesota Music Teachers Association.
Each issue is packed with relevant
news items about MMTA and
MTNA. However, the columns writ-
ten by the state leadership are of par-
ticular interest to me.
The October 2009 MMTA newslet-

ter featured a column by Suzanne
Greer, chair of the Independent Music
Teachers Forum. The title was “The
Courage to Charge What You’re
Worth.” (You can read the entire col-
umn at www.mnmusicteachers.com.)
It is a compelling discussion on an
even more compelling topic: How to
realize your worth as a music teacher.
Greer addressed several issues related
to IMTs and money, many of them
based on Beth Klingenstein’s fine book
The Independent Piano Teacher’s Studio
Handbook. According to Greer, the
bottom line is for IMTs to “recognize
and acknowledge our worth” and to
charge fees commensurate with being
highly trained professionals who pro-
vide a valuable contribution to their
students and parents in particular, but
also to society at large.
As your association, MTNA is com-

mitted to ensuring the long-term
future of the music teaching profes-

sion. We do this, in part, by promot-
ing the music teaching profession as a
worthwhile and viable career and by
also promoting the value and stature of
music teachers as worthy of significant
compensation and respect.
I encourage you to take Suzanne

Greer’s challenge to heart this year and
have “the courage to charge what
you’re worth.” You will not only ensure
that your income is in line with other
professionals in your community, but
you will also start a “ripple” effect that
will “pave the way for younger teachers
to be able to make a living.” Yes,
unless and until older, more experi-
enced teachers set higher fees for their
lessons, the younger, less experienced
teachers will be unable to charge rates
that will enable them to make more
than just a “part-time” income. Always
remember that your rates not only
impact you and your studio, they also
impact the livelihood of everyone else
in the profession, especially the
younger teachers in your community. 
The future of music teaching is the

responsibility of all of us in the profes-
sion. Now is the time to be courageous
in setting your fees for next year. In
doing so, you not only secure your
personal viability as a music teacher,
but also that of your colleagues
throughout the profession.

––Gary L. Ingle
Executive Director & CEO

The Future Of Music
Teaching

American Music Teacher
Volume 59, Number 6

Publisher
Gary L. Ingle
Managing Editor
Marcie Gerrietts Lindsey
Assistant Editor
Kristina Feldkamp
Graphic Designer
Brian Pieper
Advertising Sales Representative
Chad Schwalbach

2009–2011 Editorial Committee

Music Teachers National Association is a member of the
National Music Council. The National Music Council was
founded in 1940 to provide a forum for the discussion of
this country’s national music affairs, to act as a clearing-
house for the joint opinion and decisions of its members,
and to work as a force to strengthen the importance of
music in our society and culture. Operating under a char-
ter from Congress in 1956, the council has a membership
of some fifty national music organizations encompassing
every form of professional and commercial music activity.

American Music Teacher [ISSN0003-0112], a 
peer-reviewed periodical, is published by Music Teachers
National Association, Inc., six times per year: Bimonthly
in Aug./Sept., Oct./Nov., Dec./Jan., Feb./Mar., Apr./May,
June/July. Periodicals postage paid in Cincinnati, OH and
additional mail offices. Annual subscription is included
with MTNA membership dues. Nonmember subscription
$30, library subscriptions $24, foreign $40; single copy
$6, foreign $7. American Music Teacher is available in a
variety of  formats. For more information contact
National Archive Publishing Company, 300 N. Zeeb
Road, Ann Arbor, MI 48103, info@napubco.com; The
H.W. Wilson Company, 950 University Ave., Bronx, NY
10452-4224; or The Gale Group, www.galegroup.com.

AMT feature articles are available via e-mail to members
who are visually impaired. To arrange for this service,
please contact AMT at amt@mtna.org or (888) 512-5278.

Postmaster: Send address changes to American Music
Teacher, The Carew Tower, 441 Vine St., Ste. 3100,
Cincinnati, OH 45202-3004.

Copyright 2010 by Music Teachers National Association,
Inc. All rights reserved. Nothing in this publication may
be duplicated or reprinted without the advance written
permission of the publisher. The statements and opinions
expressed on these pages are not necessarily those of the
publisher. AMT reserves the right to refuse any advertising
that conflicts with its policies. Acceptance of advertising
does not imply endorsement. The publisher assumes no
responsibility for return of unsolicited manuscripts, photos
or artwork. Unsolicited letters to the editor, articles and
other editorial matter will be edited at the discretion of
AMT staff. MTNA reserves the right not to publish any
material deemed inappropriate by the publisher.

Address all editorial and advertising correspondence to
American Music Teacher, The Carew Tower, 441 Vine
St., Ste. 3100, Cincinnati, OH 45202-3004.

William Westney
Chair 
Lubbock, Texas

Mario Ajero, NCTM
Nacogdoches, Texas

Tony Caramia 
Rochester, New York

Scott Conklin
Iowa City, Iowa

Matt Edwards
Kansas City, Missouri

Geri Gibbs, NCTM  
North Salt Lake, Utah

Jacqueline Herbein,   
NCTM

Export, Pennsylvania

Jessica Johnson, NCTM
Madison, Wisconsin 

Jim Litzelman
Arlington, Virginia

Karen Peeler
Worthington, Ohio

Debra Perez 
McAllen, Texas

Patricia Powell, NCTM
West Chester,
Pennsylvania  

Dylan Savage
Charlotte, North
Carolina

Carolyn True, NCTM 
San Antonio, Texas



Reproduced with permission of the copyright owner. Further reproduction prohibited without permission.




